
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

Information as of: January 2024 

 

Sheppard Ave West Bridge
Pier Construction 
January 15 - January 19, 2024 

 
Project Overview 
The Barrie Double Track Enabling Works includes changes and upgrades to the existing rail 
corridor that will allow for the future installation of a second set of tracks to support two-way, all 
day service. 

The Project Area is within the City of Toronto and goes from King Street West to the South and 
Steeles Avenue West to the north. Construction works will be occurring along Sheppard 
Avenue West Bridge. 

 
Construction works occurring on Sheppard Avenue West Bridge, located between Bakersfield Street and Chesswood
Drive. 



Contact Us: 
 Write to us at: TorontoWest@Metrolinx.com 
Call us at: 416-202-6911 
Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com 

HOURS OF WORK 

• 7AM to 5PM, Monday to Friday. 

TRAFFIC DETAILS 

• One lane closure in east and west directions. 

 
What You Need to Know 
Metrolinx will be completing construction works at the Sheppard Avenue West Bridge, 
including widening the rail bridge to provide for an additional set of tracks and constructing a 
new platform bridge to accommodate a second platform at the Downsview GO Station. To 
prepare for the main works, we will be installing lighting on the new and existing bridge piers. 
To support these works, one (1) lane will be closed in both east and west directions. No 
detours will be required and there will be no impacts to driveways or intersections. 

WHAT TO EXPECT 

• The work will be conducted as efficiently as possible to minimize disturbances. 

• Some noise and vibration that is typical of construction activities. Residents and 
businesses near the work site can expect to hear noise caused by pickup trucks, man-lifts, 

and other construction equipment related to this work. Noise levels and vibration levels 
will be within Project requirements. 

Cet avis est disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un
courriel à TorontoWest@metrolinx.com

mailto:TorontoWest@metrolinx.com

